
public notice

Eileen M. Vélez Vega Dr. Edwin E. González Montalvo, PE
Secretary DTPW Executive Director PRHTA

The Department of Transportation and Public Works and the Puerto Rico Highway and 
Transportation Authority hereby notify to the general public, private providers of transportation 
services and federal, state and municipal governments the availability of the final version 
of:
  
• Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) for Fiscal Years 2022-2023
TheThe UPWP includes planning activities, under Sections 5303 and 5304 that are eligible to be 
financed with funds from the Federal Transit Administration (FTA). The UPWP was approved 
by this Federal Agency on July 1, 2021.

• Statewide Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) for the Fiscal Years 2019-2022, 
Amendment 2
ThThe STIP includes the programs and projects to improve the Islandwide transit and highway 
system to be financed with funds from FTA and Federal Highway Administration. The federal 
agencies approved the STIP on July 1, 2021.

These documents are available at www.act.dtop.pr.gov under the Federal Coordination Office 
tab https://act.dtop.pr.gov/coordinacion-federal/, at the municipalities’ Federal Program 
Offices and at: 

Department of Transportation and Public Works
Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority Puerto Rico Highway and Transportation Authority 
Roberto Sánchez Vilella Governmental Center

Federal Coordination Office (Floor 16)
Box 42007 San Juan, Puerto Rico 00940-2007

Email: ocf@dtop.pr.gov  
Phone: (787)781-8787 extension 1600 or 1653

This Notice is published as part of the requirements of the 23 CFR, part 450 of the FHWA, This Notice is published as part of the requirements of the 23 CFR, part 450 of the FHWA, 
49 CFR, part 613 of the FTA and as part of the public involvement process developed to 
elaborate TIP/STIP and the Program of Project (POP).  


